


 
The oversight body responsible for dealing with complaints of 
maladministration is the Scottish Public Services Ombudsman (SPSO), 
and I note that the SPSO has considered and published decisions on 
concerns similar to your own (see Decision Report 201401677 | 
Glasgow City Council | SPSO and Decision Report 201802130 | Argyll 
and Bute Council | SPSO).  
 
In my view, SPSO is the most appropriate oversight body to consider 
your concerns. Accordingly, and in line with the requirements of our 
founding legislation, no further action will be taken by ESS. Further 
information on how to make a complaint to the SPSO can be found at: 
Making a complaint | SPSO. 
 
For the above reasons, your case has been closed. I appreciate you 
may find this response disappointing, but I hope my explanation 
reassures you that I have fully considered the concerns you have 
brought to ESS.  
 
In the meantime, should you have any queries regarding any of the 
above please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 

  
Senior Investigations Officer 




